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LOVELAND GOLF ADVISORY BOARD 

MINUTES 

01/27/16 

Parks and Recreation Conference Room  

 

PRESENT: Joe Lopo, Julie Nelson, Jan Wall, Robert Walkowicz, Tom O’Gorman, Jerry 

Weitzel, Chuck Weirauch, Jim Whitenight, Charlie Dyer, Hope Chrisman 

ABSENT:  

STAFF:  Steve Southard, Andrea Sheldon, Elizabeth Anderson 

COUNCIL: Don Overcash 

CITIZENS: None 
 

Notice of meeting posted. 
 

Chair Robert Walkowicz called the regular meeting of the Loveland Golf Advisory Board to 

order Wednesday, January 27, 2016 at 5:15 pm. 
 

Welcome Steve Southard welcomed Councilor Don Overcash as the new 

liaison to the Golf Advisory Board.  

Council Liaison Report Councilor Overcash introduced himself to the Board and 

expressed his intent to be present at as many meetings as 

possible. 

Citizen Comments No citizens present 

Minutes The minutes for the 12/09/15 meeting were approved as 

submitted. 

ACTION ITEMS 

Election of Officers 

 

Robert Walkowicz opened the floor for nominations for chair 

and vice chair. Nominations were solicited and closed for voting. 

Action: Robert Walkowicz was elected as Chair, Julie 

Nelson was elected as Vice Chair. 
Councilor Overcash leaves at 5:50  

Review Of 2015 Accomplishments 

and 2016 Priorities 

Steve Southard reviewed the 2015 Annual Report information 

included in the packet.   

 

Robert opened the discussion for updating the 2015 

accomplishments and establishing 2016 priorities. 

Action:  The 2015 accomplishments were approved as 

submitted. The 2016 priorities were unanimously 

approved as: 

1. Work with Staff on 2017 Golf Fund balance 

projections, 2017 operation budgets, revenue 

projections and fee setting policies along with 

updating 2017 – 2022 capital improvement projects 

schedule. 
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2. Work with Staff in continuing a Family Golf 

Initiative and New Golfer Initiative for the Loveland 

Golf courses; continue to utilize ownership of all 

Cattail Creek golf course operations and mini-

course and SNAG equipment to build new golfer 

base and transition golfers to other options; 

continue transition of Cattail Creek into a more 

diverse “learning center;” continue investigate 

possibilities to expand family friendly initiative to 

other two golf courses. 

 

3. Work with staff to continue to develop and provide 

innovative and appealing driving range facilities 

that serve as a fun entry way into the sport. Work 

with staff to develop “self-directed learning” 

opportunities utilizing the driving range and 

practice areas.  

 

4. Work with staff to align new City operated pro shop 

business practices at The Olde Course at Loveland 

with existing operations at Mariana Butte and 

Cattail Creek and with Golf Division goals. 

Annual Boards and Commissions 

Summit 

Robert reviewed the Boards and Commission Summit 

information included in the packet.  

Jim Whitenight and Julie Nelson volunteered to attend; Chuck 

Weirauch volunteered to be the alternate. 

NON-ACTION/INFORMATION ITEMS 

GAB Calendar Andrea Sheldon reviewed the packet information. The 2017 City 

budget schedule has not been set yet, however the Board will 

most likely begin 2017 budget planning sessions in March. 

Board members need to be prepared to propose any new fees, 

programs, budget line items, etc. at a very early stage of the 

season. The 2017 budget will be offered for final G.A.B. 

recommendation during the May or June 2016 meeting.  

Denver Public Golf Expo Andrea reviewed the information in the packet regarding the 

upcoming Denver Public Golf Expo. Winston Howe will be 

looking for volunteers willing to help man the booth over the 

weekend. Board members can contact Winston via email or 

phone 

REPORTS/CORRESPONDENCE  

Golf Operations Report The transfer of The Olde Course at Loveland’s liquor license 

permit has been applied for by the new food and beverage 

vendor.  Work has started to obtain a license for Cattail Creek.  

The replacement of #16 bridge at Mariana Butte is proceeding 

and scheduled to be completed by 02/23/2016.  

Renovation of the pro shop at The Olde Course is progressing. 
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 Board Member Comments Jim Whitenight: New golf cars for the courses? Steve yes should 

be delivered in February 

Jerry Weitzel: Feels changes at The Olde Course are proceeding 

smoothly. 

Jan Wall: Publicize changes coming at The Olde Course in food 

and beverage and pro shop operations 

Julie Nelson: Will incoming subdivision on holes 5 & 10 at 

Mariana Butte impact the golf course? Steve: it will be different, 

but will try to mitigate effects. 

Charlie Dyer: OCAL clubhouse on west side between the 

building and the putting green is in disrepair and needs 

maintenance. Will not be in attendance at February meeting. 

Hope Chrisman: Use utility bill insert to publicize changes at 

The Olde Course at Loveland. The food and service at The 

Wapiti has been subpar as of late; has heard comments from 

many unhappy patrons.  Steve encouraged Hope to have patron 

contact the owners. 

 

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m. 

 

/S/ Robert Walkowicz, Chair 

 


